Police Department

RIVERSIDE

City of Arts & Innovation

December 13th, 2023

Mr. Marquisean Dunkins

Dear Mr. Dunkins,

Your application requesting a vehicle for hire permit was received by Detectives in the Riverside Police
Department's Vice Unit on September 21st, 2023. The Vice Unit conducted a background check

regarding your application and discovered that you failed to disclose your traffic tickets, arrests and
convictions.

The application asked you to disclose and explain any traffic tickets, arrests and convictions you have
“EVER” received. You responded by checking the box indicating “NO” and wrote “N/A” in the
explanation section for any traffic tickets, arrests and convictions. During this investigation, the
following traffic tickets, arrests and convictions were discovered: VC-14601.1(A) Drive while License
Suspended-2004. VC-31 Provide False Information to Peace Officer-2004. VC-27315(D)(1) Seatbelt
violation-2004 and an additional VC-27315(D)(1) Seatbelt violation-2012.

Section 5.40.180 (D)(4) of the Riverside Municipal Code states that the following:

(D.) The Chief of Police may deny or revoke the issuance of a driver's permit under any of the
following circumstances:

(4.) The applicant or driver’s permit holder has falsified, misrepresented, or omitted pertinent
information in the application.

Please be advised that a notice of appeal may be filed with the City of Riverside by depositing

said notice with the City Clerk within fifteen (15) days after notice of denial of the application

as provided for under section 5.40.185 of the Riverside Municipal Code. The code requires that you
set forth in writing the grounds for the appeal.

Sincerely,

o

R

Frank Assumma - Deputy Chief of Police

Office of the Chief
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